




































August 22, 2013 

To: Plan Commission Members and Staff 

From: Karen and Rodney Stevenson, 1030 Vilas Ave 

Re: Proposed Longfellow development density and parking concerns. 

We are concerned about the proposed development of the Longfellow property into a 105-unit rental complex.  

We are especially concerned with the density and the parking impacts.  

Density:   

The proposed dwelling unit density of the Longfellow rental project is 61 rental units per acre (105 units/1.7 acres) 

- more than 4 times the Greenbush neighborhood plan goal of 15 housing units per acre.
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  The Longfellow rental 

project will re-enforce perceptions of the neighborhood as a rental enclave with its attendant congestion on 

evenings and weekends and will discourage interest in conversion of surrounding properties into owner occupied 

houses.   

Parking: 

The Longfellow rental project will aggravate parking problems that currently exist.  Increased congestion, parking 

inconvenience, and parking pressure will be detrimental for current neighborhood residents and families 

considering moving into the area.   

The proposed design puts the rear of the building on the 1000 block of Chandler Street, and incorporates a parking 

entrance and loading dock.  Currently, parking on Chandler does not realistically allow for two-way traffic flow on 

the street even in the summer; with snow it becomes impossible.  The Longfellow loading dock will add to the 

congestion. Delivery trucks, garbage trucks and moving vans will need frequent access to the area but will have 

inadequate space to maneuver. As the pictures on the next page confirm, Chandler is heavily parked on both sides 

of the street during the daytime making two-way driving virtually impossible. Parking is still very dense at night.  

The new building's parking entrance and loading dock will reduce the number of parking spaces on the north side 

of Chandler Street and will increase parking pressure on neighboring streets. Longfellow project residents and 

visitors will vie for parking spaces with those who currently live in the neighborhood, regardless of whether 

Longfellow project residents are allowed street parking permits. Meriter employees seeking parking will simply 

spill further out into the neighborhood. Meriter has no current plans to address these parking problems.  

Some of the adverse effects on Chandler Street could be alleviated if the loading dock was moved north to the 

Mound Street side. Moving or adding an additional residential parking exit to Mound Street would help as well. 

Such changes would create the possibility that the Chandler Street side could serve as frontage to the 

neighborhood rather than simply being the back-end alley of an isolated complex. 

  

                                                             
1
 Greenbush Neighborhood Plan. Adopted by the City of Madison July 1, 2008, Amended November 9, 2010. 

www.cityofmadison.com/planning/ndp/documents/GreenbushFinalPlan121610.pdf, p.38 
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PARKING PICTURES 

CHANDLER STREET 1000 BLOCK 

 

ADJACENT STREETS 

Parking is already congested in the adjacent streets. These photos were taken at a variety of times to 

demonstrate the problem is not limited to daytime business hours. 

 

 

 

 


